
Medicaid Program  

Remittance of County Share of Matching Funds 

Effective July 1, 2025 

 

Per Section 409.915, Florida Statutes, the Department of Revenue is responsible for collecting the 
county share of costs for Medicaid recipients. Although the State is responsible for the full portion 
of the state share of the matching funds required for the Medicaid program, the state is required to 
charge the counties an annual contribution in order to acquire a certain portion of these funds.   

 

For the 2025/26 state fiscal year, the total amount of the counties annual contribution is 
$426,700,000. Orange County’s annual contribution is $ 27,740,977.00 , with a monthly allocation 
of $ 2,311,748.08 , which is due to the Department of Revenue by the 5th day of each month.  Please 
use the new monthly amount beginning July 2025. If the county fails to remit the payment, the 
Department will reduce the monthly distribution to the county pursuant to Section 218.61, Florida 
Statutes, (Half-Cent); and if necessary, the distribution to the county pursuant to Section 218.26, 
Florida Statutes, (Revenue Sharing). 

 

Payments should be submitted on or before 5:00 p.m., ET, on the last working day before the 5th day 
of each month. A calendar of remittance dates containing deadlines is available on the remittance 
website. Please report any problems with the remittance system immediately to Fili Arsa at 
Fili.Arsa@FloridaRevenue.com. 

 

If you have any questions or need assistance, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 

 

Fili Arsa 

Tax Law Specialist 

GTA/RRA/Revenue Accounting 

Florida Department of Revenue 

(850) 717-6988 

Fili.Arsa@floridarevenue.com  
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